
 
 

URGENT CLOSURE OF PUBLIC FOOTPATH KBY17 (BIBURY PARISH) 
COTSWOLD DISTRICT  

 
Gloucestershire County Council has by this notice closed temporarily under Sections 14, 15 and 
16 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended) part of Public Footpath KBY17 in the 
Parish of Bibury from its junction with Awkward Hill at Ordnance Survey Grid Reference (OSGR) 
SP 11477/06669 extending in a generally north westerly direction for a distance of approximately 
195 metres to its junction with B4425, The Vicarage Bibury to Arlington Pike at OSGR 
SP11400/06840 and shown on the Order Map by a bold solid black line marked A to B. 
 
 
The Public Footpath falls within the Parish of Bibury in the Cotswold District, Gloucestershire. 
 
The closure is necessary to ensure public safety during bridge repairs. 
 
This Notice comes into force on the 9th August 2022 and will continue for up to 5 days. However, if 
the works to remedy the problem have not been completed during this time scale it will be 
necessary to make an Order. 
 
This Order will authorise the closure of the Public Footpath for up to six months from the date of 
this Notice. However, if the problem continues after this time then it will be necessary to make an 
application to the Secretary of State for an extension to the closure. 
 
Alternative Route  as signed on site. 
 
Pedestrian access and emergency access will be maintained at all times. 
 
DATE:  8th August 2022 
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